
The Library’s BFF (Best Friends Forever)
From a sold out lottery to some very fine wine tumblers - Friends of the Library is a friend indeed. 

Library Director Jane Blue and Jim Long, vice chair Board of Supervisors (District 3) draw winners.

It was a steamy Satur-
day at the Heathsville 

Farmer’s Market but that 
didn’t stop The Friends 
of the Northumberland 
Public Library Lockdown 
Lottery drawing July 
17 fundraiser. But it did 
give pause to the $5,000 
grand prize winner.
Jay Walker spent the early 
morning hours doing out-
door chores then ducked 
indoors to avoid the heat 
and humidity, forgoing 
the market. It wasn’t un-
til a friend called that he 
found out the great news.
“This is strange, in-
deed,” said Walker, for-
mer president of the 
Friends for six years, who 
used to present awards.
“Jay Walker has been 
a long-time supporter 
of the Northumberland 
Public Library,” said 
Richard Becker, Presi-
dent of the Friends of the 
Northumberland Public 

Library. “It’s quite ap-
propriate and gratifying 
that his ticket was picked 
for the Grand Prize.”
The winners of the six first 
prizes worth $500 each 
were: Susan Constable of 
Heathsville, David Chil-
es of Reedville, Nancy 
Sherwood of Heathsville, 
Georgina Kidd of Spot-
sylvania, Renee Gilbert 
of Reedville, and Jen-
nifer Vanlandingham of 
Lottsburg. The Friends 
gave a special thank you 
to Jennifer Vanlanding-
ham, who donated her 
$500 prize money back 
to the Friends to further 

their fundraising efforts.
Vice-Chair of the Nor-
thumberland County 
Board of Supervisors 
Jim Long (District 3) 
had the honor of draw-
ing the winning tickets. 
All proceeds after prizes 
benefit the library. The 
Friends is an ad hoc fund-
raising organization  sup-
porting the library. The 
group’s goal is to raise 
money for the library that 
will fund special proj-
ects and programs out-
side the general budget.
“This reward con-
firms what I’ve always 
said over the years,” 

said Walker. “It pays to 
support the Library!”
The Friends also are 
fundraising with wine 
tumblers for $10 each. 
Etched with the blue her-
on library logo, they are 
available at the library’s 
front desk. Wine sold at a 
local vineyard near you. 
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Raise your glass while raising 
funds for the library. Stemless 
wine glasses $10 each.

Richard Becker, president of 
Friends of the Library, presents 
Jay Walker with $5,000 prize.  



From the Director
Every dog has their day, every reader has their book

The Dog Days of Sum-
mer are upon us and 

according to the weath-
er forecasters, July 18th 
through the 24th is usual-
ly the hottest week of the 
summer.  Hmmm, what 
do you think? I think we 
still have many hot days 
to come.  Good thing the 
library has air condition-
ing, entertainment and 
comfy chairs where you 
can spend time reading a 
wonderful book, down-
loading a game or movie 
using our free Wi-Fi or 
using one of our com-
puters to learn a new 
skill or read a magazine.
  For kids, we have a few 
weeks left of programs in-
cluding story times, read-
ing to the dogs, and make 
and take bags full of crafts 
you can do at home or sit-
ting at one of our tables. 
Teens can look forward 
to Murder Mystery night, 
on Friday, August 13th. 
Grades 8-12 are welcome 
to sign up. We will offer the 
program again if we have 
more than 13 who sign up.
  I am not much of a sun 
worshipper but there is 

nothing like a tall drink, a 
good book and an oppor-
tunity to sit by the pool.  I 
even like to just listen and 
often download a book or 
check out one of our new 
Playaways to listen to 
while cleaning, working 
outside or taking a trip.  
They are new MP3 play-
ers that plug into an auxil-
iary jack in your car or just 
plug in your headphones. 
Playaways are just one of 
our many new resources.  
Wonderbooks are a new 
resource for children ages 
0-12, these books feature 
a recording of the book 

as well as the printed sto-
ry, so children can follow 
along or just listen or both.
  We also added Tumble-
books, a wonderful elec-
tronic resource aimed 
toward children but there 
are also resources for all 
ages that include eBooks 
and audiobooks. You can 
access this resource from 
home just by visiting our 
website and clicking on 
the Tumblebooks link.
  Another new feature is 
our Ancestry.com log in 
from home, a temporary 
service through the end 
of this year. Access it the 

same way, through our 
website and just use the 
password when prompted 
which is NPL2021. We 
also are affiliate members 
of Family Search, the Lat-
ter-day Saint (LDS) an-
cestry databases. There is 
a plethora of information 
if you are tracing your 
lineage or perhaps re-
constructing your family 
tree. We will be offering 
some basic classes on re-
searching family history 
in the fall, watch our web-
site and Facebook page 
for more details to come.
  As always, we are look-
ing for new ways to serve 
you and welcome your 
suggestions.  You are by 
far our most important 
asset and we enjoy shar-
ing all we have to offer 
with each person who 
comes in our doors.  I do 
hope you will take a min-
ute to stop in this sum-
mer and say hello, even if 
you only download your 
books at home, we would 
love to see you and show 
you our new resources. 
Happy“Dog Days”	      
	           ~ Jane Blue

Richard Becker and Rives Harding with a “philosopher” at the 
Heathsville Farmer’s Market last year.



Did you know we receive over 
300 items  every week as do-

nations at Ye Olde Book Shoppe?
  The used book store was estab-
lished in 2014 by our Friends of 
the Library as a place for us to sell 
donated books and worn books 
from the library collection. YOBS 
quickly became a gathering place 
for friends, and volunteers. There 
is “The Philosophical Society” that 
meets on Fridays to discuss topics, 
some deep, some light-hearted and 
a book club that meets monthly.  
  There are over 7,400 items for 
sale. In addition to books there are 
“shelf enhancers” (knickknacks), 
magazines, CDs, LPs, and DVDs. 
Donations of clean, (no mold, no 
water damage) can be taken during 
Shoppe hours. We no longer take 
donations at the library. Right now, 
we limit four boxes of donations 
per person each week at YOBS.
  So, what happens to the donations 
if they can’t go out on the floor, 
but they are still in good shape? 
That’s where Rives Hardy and Jim  
Landrum come in. They careful-
ly sort through donations and box 
them. Dana Nicholas and Mary 
Frazer work their magic on Thurs-
days stocking Shoppe  shelves, 

while compil-
ing an inventory 
that will eventu-
ally enable you 
and the world 
beyond Heaths-
ville to shop 
online. Our oth-
er wonderful 
volunteers are 
Keese Williams 
and Judy Bur-
gess, who open 
the store on 
Wednesdays, and Richard Becker, 
who works Saturdays to  keep the 
donations rolling in. Those dona-
tions that don’t make it to the floor 
are boxed up and loaded into my 
husband’s truck or, in some cases 
if there is too much, a U-Haul trail-
er and transported to Baltimore. 
 What’s in Baltimore? A Thrift-
Books.com distribution center. You 
may be familiar with this wonderful 
resource, if you have ever shopped 
for books online. ThriftBooks is 
one of the largest online indepen-
dent used book sellers maintaining 
an online repository of used books, 
movies, music and more. We take 
all of our donated items that don’t 
sell to Thrift Books and they in turn 

sell them for us. 
We get 50% of 
the profits from 
these sales, tax 
free.  Our last 
load to Baltimore 
was 158 boxes 
strong, of course 
we had not tak-
en the trip since 
April and we try 
to go every other 
month, so it was 

a little larger than usual. 
  To date we have shipped 717 boxes 
of books to Baltimore, that equates 
to 21 thousand pounds of books.  
Those books are sorted, and divid-
ed into “for sale” and “for recycle”.  
This year alone we have sold 941 
items, recycled 2301 books, saved 
12,225 gallons of water, 42 trees 
and 2 cubic yards of landfill space 
just by taking our books to Thrift 
Books. I love that our books find a 
new home or are used for another 
purpose such as making cardboard 
boxes, paper and a myriad of oth-
er items made from recycled paper.
  We run out of space weekly but 
maybe someday we can expand.  
All donations support the library, 
so please keep them coming.
   A huge thank you to all our vol-
unteers and to Arthur Newman, 
our outreach supervisor, who is al-
ways coming up with new ways 
to keep us more efficient and or-
ganized and to Jim Blue who 
hauls those loads to Baltimore.
  YOBS is walking distance from 
the library at 7202 Northumberland 
Hwy., and is open Wednesdays and 
Saturdays, 10 a.m. - 2 p.m.; Thurs-
days and Fridays 10 a.m. - 4 p.m.	
			   ~ Jane Blue   

Ye Olde Book Shoppe
From Northumberland to Baltimore: A shop across the Potomac helps to fund the library

Volunteers Dana Nicholas and Mary Frazer

Jim Landrum and Rives Hardy sorting books in the back room.



Meet the library’s new board members

Dana Nicholas, Peggy Nolting and George Kranda
In July, the library welcomed new board members, 
Dana Nicholas, Peggy Nolting and George Kranda.  
New officers and returning officers incude Jim Russell 
president, Jamie Tucker vice president, Peggy Nolting 
treasurer and Glenda Lowery, secretary
Leaving the board after much great service was Kar-
en “Toni” Allison, who was vice president and served 
since 2014 and Keith Dobson who was treasurer and 
also served since 2014.
The library community is so grateful to all our board 
members for their role in making the library what it is 
today.
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 Children’s Program Coordinator: Marilyn Smith	           			               Library Clerks: Kara Goodrow, Gay Posey, 	
 Librarian: Alison Towles							                         Andrea Ullrich
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 Community Outreach Supervisor: Arthur S. Newman			               Tech Mobile: T.T. Haynie
 Bookkeeper: Joanne Adams  			              			               Publicist: Pamela Hagy		            

					              Library telephone: 804-580-5051						    
 Website: https://nplibraryva.org						               email: library@nplibraryva.org

How would you look in a tail?
Summer Reading Program taps into young
imaginations as kids learn about nature
The summer is winding down but August is still filled 
with fun books, craft bags to take home or make 
during the library story-times. As part of our Summer 
Reading Program, there are fantastic online programs 
that will allow kids to ride along and visit with ani-
mals from the ocean to Australia all from the comfort 
of home or at a library computer. 
Children’s Program Coordinator Marilyn Smith has 
plenty of Take and Make Craft bags and will fill you 
in on the August programs and what’s in store for fall 
story times. Or visit our website for more information 
on all our children’s programs. Come in and she’ll tell 
you about Wonderbooks that read stories out loud. 

SAVE THE DATE!!

Annual Volunteer Appreciation dinner

October 19th
 5-7 p.m.

At the Library
Food, fellowship and fun!

More details to come soon!


